UMC Children's Hospital Project

On March 26th, Willis Fagg, Jim Cook and I met with Kent Rollins, President of the UMC Foundation, and Vicky Began, V.P. of Women's & Children's Services. The meeting was held at UMC, and we gave Kent & Vicky a DVD on the Children's Hospital in Phoenix and several magazine articles on Children's Hospitals in San Diego and Nashville, showing G gauge layouts.

We were pleased to learn that UMC has already given some thought about having a layout incorporated in the new Children's addition at the hospital, and they are very receptive to our desire to work with them on this project. They are working with a consultant from Tempe, and promised to get him together with us in early April.

The timing for the opening of the new addition is currently set for mid 2010, so there should be ample time for this project to come to fruition, to the benefit of all concerned.

Norm Ulmer